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INFO 08-24-04 

August 28, 2024 
 
 

MEMORANDUM FOR HOME AND COMMUNITY BASED SERVICES STAFF AND STAKEHOLDERS 
 
FROM:          Melanie Highland, Director 
                      Division of Senior and Disability Services 

SUBJECT:     Rate Study Data Collection on Nursing Services 

This memorandum is to request data on specific cost components for providers who deliver Private Duty 
Nursing (PDN) and/or Authorized Nurse Visit services.  This information will provide the Department of 
Health and Senior Services with valuable information that will help inform the PDN and Authorized Nurse 
Visit rate study.    

The reporting period of this survey is from January 1, 2024 - June 30, 2024.  We encourage all providers 
delivering PDN or Authorized Nurse Visits during this reporting time to complete the short survey. All 
surveys must be submitted by September 18, 2024.  

Please only include information related to the requested nursing service types. This does not include other 
nursing services such as Home Health or Hospice.   

Click here to begin taking the survey.  Once all fields are completed, click the submit button at the bottom 
of the survey.   

For more information regarding the Rate Study process see INFO 06-24-01. 

Questions regarding the completion of the survey, should be directed to the Bureau of Long-Term 
Services and Supports (BLTSS) via e-mail at LTSS@health.mo.gov. 
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PROMOTING HEALTH AND SAFETY 

The Missouri Department of Health and Senior Services’ vision is optimal health and safety for all Missourians, in all communities, for life. 

Missouri Department of Health and Senior Services 
P.O. Box 570, Jefferson City, MO 65102-0570 | Phone: 573-751-6400 | FAX: 573-751-6010 
RELAY MISSOURI for Hearing and Speech Impaired and Voice dial: 711 

https://redcaphcbs1.azurewebsites.net/redcap/surveys/?s=98CMRKREAYFP3JFE
https://health.mo.gov/seniors/hcbs/info-docs/info-06-24-01.pdf
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